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Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish  

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming 
the spiritual life of the community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good News, and living the values of 

the Gospel. 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
We have begun our Feastival season with the celebration of The Most Holy 
Trinity, patron of our Banyo church.   The Banyo community will mark the 
occasion by processing the flags of the different ethnicities that comprise the 
people of our Parish family.  I intend to modify the process of welcoming and 
processing the various national flags this year from the methodology employed 
in 2023, my first year of the Parish’s Feastival.  This year, I will process into the 
church in the usual fashion, and after the Sign of the Cross, and a few words of 
introduction, I will call on those who will be processing their national flags one-
by-one into the church to do so and to place their flag on the sanctuary floor 
before the Altar, and to do so in an orderly fashion.  I will also ask them to 
announce to the assembled Parishioners, the name of their country, before 
they place their flag on the sanctuary floor.  This amended process will assist 
the assembled people to appreciate more fully the universality of the Church. 
 
Next Sunday will be the patronal feast of our Nundah church.  And it will be 
marked by our Corpus Christi Street Procession.  It is important that our 
procession forms up in our church carpark in readiness for our 11:00am 
start.  Eva Cusack and Anna Gomes have volunteered their services to form the 
walkers in your disparate groups of interest (e.g. Laudate si, Care and Concern, 
SVDP Conferences, Youth Group, and so on).  I would ask for a cooperative 
spirit to prevail in heeding and obeying the two women.  The Parish has 
prepared an order of procession so that people can find their way quickly to 
their desired group.  Catholics from our neighbouring Deanery Parishes and 
the Holy Spirit Seminary have been invited to join our Procession too, and 
since I don’t know for sure about who might be attending from these Parishes, 
we need to accommodate for them too. 
 
Now, I’m well aware that not all our Parishioners will be able to participate by 
marching in our Corpus Christi Procession, so I am suggesting that those who 
are unable to march might care to come over to the Parish Centre and sit 
comfortably out on the patio to see us off and to watch us return back to the 
church carpark.  The Parish Centre will be opened during the Procession for 
this purpose.  Then, once the Procession is back, you could participate in the 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and Benediction too. 
 
Throughout the Procession, the Holy Rosary will be prayed, so please join in 
those prayers. 
 
Today also marks the conclusion of National Volunteers week (May 20-
26).  The ratio of people serving in a volunteer capacity both within our Parish 
(in various ministries) and the broader community is quite remarkable.  I really 
don’t know the per capita ratio of volunteers per 100,000 of the Australians is, 
perhaps the Australian Bureau of Statistics would have that data, but I would 
surmise that it would be very low (e.g. 1:10,000), however, in our Parish 
setting, the per capita ratio of those serving our Parish community as 
volunteers, I suggest would be something in the order of 20:100.  It might 
actually be even higher.  The point that I am trying to stress is that we, the 
Parishioners of Banyo Nundah Parish, actually owe a huge debt of gratitude to 
all who serve our Parish community as volunteers, and I should like to 
recognise this by saying ‘Thank You’ to you all.  Your service to your brothers 
and sisters in Christ helps to make our Parish function better and attests to 
your generosity of spirit.  So, thank you! 
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PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office:  136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  
          (corner Buckland Road & Bage Street) 
Ph:  3324 3870 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  
Facebook:  Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm 
                    
PARISH TEAM 
Fr Daniel Redhead  -  Parish Priest  
Email: pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au     
Ph:  3324 3874   (after hours emergencies only) 
Ms Debra Visser  -  Parish Manager 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Carmel Spargo  -  Finance Officer 
Email: nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Angela Greathead  -  Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Catherine Byrnes  -  Local Safeguarding  
 Representative 
Email: lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong ...report it. 
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550 
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com 
 
MASS CENTRES 
Corpus Christi Church  65 Bage Street, Nundah  
Holy Trinity Church  352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  
 
PARISH SCHOOLS 
St Pius V Primary  Mr Peter Gordon  -  Principal 
    Ph:  3267 7306    
Email: pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 
St Joseph’s Primary  Mrs Renae Collier  -  Principal 
Ph: 3266 2405 
Email:  pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au  
Mary MacKillop College Mrs Erin Wedge  -  Principal
  Ph:  3266 2100        
Email: mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 
RECONCILIATION 
Saturday 4pm  -  5pm Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  -  Saturday (vigil) 6pm  
and Sunday 9.30am   
Holy Trinity, Banyo  -  Sunday 7.30am and 5pm 
 
WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  
Monday 7am and Friday 9am  
Holy Trinity, Banyo 
Wednesday 9am and Thursday 6.30pm   
 
ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643      
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Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
Phil van Brunschot, John Davies, Damian 
Gambley, Vanessa Gomez, Lewis Family, Justin 
Carr, Virgil Lee and Doug Desouza. 
 

Anniversaries 
 
Recently Deceased 
Sam Bonavia, Bp. Joseph Gomes 
 

 Lord, show them your loving care 
This list will be refreshed at the beginning of each month.  

If you know someone who needs to remain on this list,  
please contact the Parish Office. 

 

STEWARDSHIP 
“The Spirit itself bears witness with our 
spirit that we are children of God, and 
if children then heirs, heirs of God and 
joint heirs with Christ…” - Romans 
8:16-17 
 
If we are heirs to the kingdom of God, shouldn’t we work to build up 
His kingdom? Shouldn’t we be good stewards of our inheritance, 
using our time in prayer, our talent in charitable works and our 
treasure to care for the Church that God has left to us? Our Church 
is a treasured heirloom from God. Do we treat it that way? 
A VOCATION VIEW 
Be guided by the Holy Spirit because with the Spirit comes love, joy, 
peace, patience, kindness, goodness, trustfulness, gentleness, and 
self-control.  With God’s help, come forward to proclaim to those 
searching for meaning in life.  As the Spirit is our life, let the Spirit 
direct us.  
 

ROSARY BOUQUET FOR OUR LADY 
During Our Lady’s month of May, come and pray the 
Rosary at 8:30am at Holy Trinity, Banyo every 
Saturday morning.  
 
DEDICATED ADORERS NEEDED - especially for the 
early hours of the day. 
New dedicated adorers are 
required at Corpus Christi. 
The following hours have 
become vacant as the 
current adorers are moving 
out of the area. Male 
parishioners are 
particularly encouraged to 
assist with filling the very 
early hours and if possible 
remain for two hours. 
Please contact Colina if you 
are able to commit to a 
Holy Hour every week. 
northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 
 

Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, 
acknowledge the Turrbal and Yuggera Peoples, who are the 
Traditional Custodians of this land. We pay respect to the Elders 
past, present and future and extend that respect to other 
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Finally, please remember to support our Confirmation Candidates 
in your daily prayers, as they complete their preparatory journey 
on Friday evening.  Bishop Tim Norton will administer the 
Sacrament to 44 of our young Parishioners.  It will be Bishop Tim’s 
maiden visit to our Parish.  Now, you may not be present yourself 
at our Confirmation ceremonies, because you don’t have any 
family or friends making their Confirmation on this occasion, but it 
is certainly within everyone’s capacity to prayerfully support our 
Candidates. 
 
Thank you and may God bless you throughout the week ahead. 
 
God bless you! 
 

Fr Dan 
Parish Priest 
 
INVITATION TO A HEALING MASS 
Are you in need of healing prayer for you or your family?  
 
An invitation is extended to the people of the Archdiocese to 
attend a healing Mass at S. Mary Magdalene's Church, 51 Cecil 
Road, Bardon, Friday, 7th June, 2024 at 7.30pm. Fr. Thomas 
Varkey will be the celebrant.  
 
The Sacrament of Healing will be administered during Mass 
together with a personal prayer. Prayer ministry will also be 
offered after Mass for anyone 
who would like further prayer.  
Supper will be provided.  
 
For more information, contact 
Len Airey on 0421 977 849 or 
by email 
lenpatairey@gmail.com 
 
Website : 
www.ccrbrisbane.org.au   

CORPUS CHRISTI 

MONDAYS TUESDAYS 

4pm 2am 

 3am 

5am 
(urgent) 

6am 
(urgent) 
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Sacramental Journey News 
Please continue to keep our sacramental families in your prayers.  
 
We are drawing to a close, the preparation for Confirmation.   
 
Confirmation practise sessions will be held at Holy Trinity, Banyo 
on Wednesday, 29th May at 4pm (for one hour) and again at   
Corpus Christi, Nundah on Thursday, 30th May at 4pm (for one 
hour).  
 
Confirmation will be celebrated on Friday, 31st May with Bishop 
Tim Norton presiding.  Times are on the back page of this 
newsletter. 
 

If you have any questions please email me. 
sc.nundah@bne.cathlic.net.au  

Angela Greathead,    

Banyo Nundah Sacramental Co-ordinator  

   

HOLY TRINITY FEAST DAY, 26TH MAY 

The Parish  will celebrate the Feast Day of the Holy 
Trinity Church at Banyo with morning tea after 
7.30am Mass.  Please join us for a muffin and hot 
drink to mark the occasion!  All welcome! 

Cathedral Parish Executive Officer Role Vacancy 
The role of the Cathedral Parish Executive Officer is to be re-
sponsible for the administrative and organisational aspects of 
the parish, including the parish office and employment.  This 
role must work cooperatively and collaboratively as part of the 
parish team with priests, staff and parishioners to ensure the 
smooth, effective and professional operation of all parish func-
tions. This is a permanent full-time position of 37.5 hours and 
remuneration will reflect the experience of the successful candi-
date.  
For further information please contact the Cathedral Parish 
team via cathedral@bne.catholic.net.au, or you can view the ad 
here: https://www.seek.com.au/job/75224144  
 
Planned Giving Envelopes will be issued mid June for the next 
campaign period starting in the first week of July.  For those no 
longer wishing to use envelopes and would like to move across 
to planned giving via your bank account or credit card, please 
contact the parish office.  We would appreciate hearing from 
you before the end of May as there are internal processes to do 
before the envelopes can be issued.  Many thanks Deb &  
Carmel. 

A Morning's Prayer is a three-hour experience held on Satur-
days throughout the year. The mornings are perfect for indi-
viduals and groups seeking time for peaceful prayer and re-
flection. 
 
The theme for this mini retreat will be centred on the Immac-
ulate Heart of Mary and seek to explore elements of 
Mary's profound interior life as she points us to a deeper 
relationship of love with Jesus.  
 
A Morning’s Prayer includes prayerful input, time for individ-
ual prayer and reflection, as well as time of discussion and 
some fellowship.   
 
Date: Saturday 8 June 2024 
Time: 9:00am – 12:00pm 
Location: Santa Teresa Spirituality Cen-
tre (267 Wellington St, Ormiston) 
Cost: $25 per person (morning tea in-
cluded) 
RSVP: Wednesday 5th June 2024 
 
Register now  
 
Thank you for prayers. 
Di Haire would like to thank all those who 
prayed for her during her recent illness. 
She is feeling much better now. 
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PARISH MINISTRIES  

      
WHS Representative   

Mrs Patricia Corfield   
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 

 

Youth Activities Coordinator 
Mr Henri Knol  

Email:  banyonundahyouth@gmail.com 
 

Parish Computer Project 
Mr John Carr 

Email: parish_computers@bigpond.com  
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
"The greatest love story of all time  

is contained in a tiny white Host." Fulton J. Sheen 
Mrs Colina Knol    

Email: northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 

 
BAPTISMS 

Please contact the parish office for a baptism pack.   
Families meet with Fr Dan for preparation. 

Baptisms are held at  
 Corpus Christi, Nundah on the 2nd Saturday of the month 

Mass Settings 
Penitential Rite: 3A 
 

Gloria: Sung 
 

Responsorial Psalm 
(R.)   Happy the people the Lord has chosen to be his own. 
 
 

Gospel Acclamation 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
Glory to the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit: 
To God who is, who was, and who is to come. 
Alleluia! 
 

Nicene Creed: Prayed 
 

Preface of The Mystery of The Most Holy Trinity 
 

Eucharistic Prayer: 2 
 

Eucharistic Acclamation: 2 
 
 

Readings  The Most Holy Body and Blood Of Christ   
 
First Reading   Exodus 24:3-8 

Second Reading  Hebrews 9:11-15  

Gospel Reading  Mark 14:12-16, 22-26 

Parish Events this Week  
 

Monday 27th May 
7.00am,  Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah  
8.00am Adoration for 24 hours, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 

Tuesday 28th  May 
8.00am Adoration for 24 hours, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 

Wednesday 29th May 
9.00am Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 

Thursday 30th May  
6.30pm Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 

Friday 31st May 
The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
9.00am  Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
5.00pm Confirmation, Holy Trinity Banyo 
7.00pm Confirmation, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 

Saturday 1st June  
St Justin 
8.30am Rosary, Holy Trinity Banyo 
6.00pm Vigil Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 

Sunday 2nd June 
7.00am Rosary, Holy Trinity Banyo 
7.30am Mass,  Holy Trinity Banyo  
9.00am Rosary, Corpus Christi Nundah  
9.30am Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah   
11.00am Corpus Christi Procession 
5.00pm  Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo  

Thank you to all 
those who volunteer 

in our community! 

We appreciate all you do 
to make this a wonderful 
faith community. We 
have volunteers who care 
for our gardens and 
churches, assist in our 
liturgies, assist in our 
office, assist with our 
website.  We also have 
many who volunteer in 
our community outreach 
programs.    


